



Welcome to the latest edition of our newsletter, which will provide you with up to date information from site.

As promised, during the construction programme we will keep you regularly informed of the latest building work undertaken and the work scheduled for the coming weeks, as well as trying to address any queries you may have.

We would like to inform you that we have recently completed the concrete frame for our project at UCB. This is a major milestone on the construction of the new facility. The tower crane which has been on site is due to be removed on Thursday 21st February, which will take two days. To ensure the safe and prompt removal of the tower crane, it will be necessary to use a 500 tonne mobile crane, as well as several articulated lorries, which will be present on site over the two days. As ever we will be working hard to minimise any disruption to local residents and it is not our intention to extend our working hours. We do however appreciate your patience during this time.

If you wish to understand more about the planned development, UCB website has some useful images and a fly through of the planned development at <a href="https://www.ucb.ac.uk/home.aspx">www.ucb.ac.uk/home.aspx</a>.

Similarly, if you wish to know more about Shepherd Construction you can go to: <a href="https://www.shepherd-construction.co.uk">www.shepherd-construction.co.uk</a>. Twitter: SCLltd. Or Contact Caroline Potter — 01904 660 311 or via email <a href="mailto:cpotter@shepherd.com">cpotter@shepherd.com</a>